Public Prosecutor Mohamed Shawky Ayyad 

Office of the Public Prosecutor

Madinat al-Rehab

Cairo

Arab Republic of Egypt

Your Excellency,
I write to express my concern over the prolonged arbitrary detention of protester, Mahmoud Hussein. H He was arrested on August 30, 2023, and subsequently charged with unfounded allegations of membership in a terrorist group, possession of explosive devices and Molotov cocktails, and incitement to violence, which, if convicted, carry a maximum prison sentence of 25 years. 

Prison authorities at Badr 1 Prison have failed to provide Mahmoud Hussein with his prescribed medication or any other treatment for panic attacks, which developed during his previous incarceration, where he was subjected to torture and other ill-treatment.

I urge you to ensure Mahmoud Hussein’s immediate and unconditional release as his detention stems solely from the exercise of his right to freedom of expression and drop all charges against him. Pending his release, he must be granted regular access to his family, lawyers, and adequate healthcare.

Yours sincerely,

